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Claiming Dates:  
15th Nov Memorial Hall Quiz 
10th Nov Remembrance – St Michael’s 
11th Nov Remembrance- Memorial Hall 
28th Nov School Christmas Fair 
10th Dec Wreath Making Memorial Hall 
16th May 2020 - Moulton Plant Sale 2020 
____________________________________
Editor’s Note 
If you would like anything in future editions 
please send to:  Craig Jones 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com 
 

The cut off dates for entries into the Village 
news are: 
 

20th Nov for a December’s & January’s issue 
20th January for February’s issue 
____________________________________ 
ST MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS -ANNUAL 
CHURCH CLEAN 
The Annual Big Clean of the church is planned for 
Tuesday 5th November starting at 9 a.m, and we 
usually finish by mid-day. Any volunteers will be 
most welcome to join the happy team (please 
bring along a bucket and cloth) 
Any questions, please call Muriel on 01325377700 
Muriel Hill 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Moulton Matters 

Best Kept Village Competition 2019 
 
A letter of thanks has been received from Bellerby Parish 
Council following our donation of £300 from the Best Kept 
Village prize.  The letter has been circulated to residents 
and will be on the noticeboard soon once renovations are 
complete.  
 
Books in the Moulton Book Stop 
 
The sale of books, produce, DVDs and CDs in the bus 
shelter during September raised £100.15, thank you to all 
our supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p. 
 
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  Please 
leave them on the benches in the bus shelter.  
 
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association 
funds. 
 
Community Speed Watch 
 
A North Yorkshire Police Community Speedwatch Volunteer 
recently visited Moulton and identified a number of locations 
that will be used to carry out the speedwatch activities.  
Initially, this will be on Scurragh House Lane and  then 
move to other locations in the village.  Training will take 
place once NYCC Police resources are available.   Please 
contact John Gentry if you wish to join the scheme.   
 
Remembrance Day – 10 November 
 
A Communion service will be held at 4.00 pm on Sunday 10 
November – Remembrance Day.   This service is instead of 
the usual 6.00 pm service on the second Sunday of the 
month.   
  
Moulton Pop Up Choir 
 
The choir has been asked to perform once again at the 
Black Bull – this year on Monday 23 December.  If you 
would like to join for some fun and have not already made 
contact, please send an email to John Gentry.  Practices 
will take place on Tuesday evenings commencing on 26 
November at 7pm. 
 
Church Cleaning: 
 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s. 
 
November: Mr & Mrs Stephens 
December: Mrs S Jones 
 



PARISH COUNCIL 
COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH (CSW) 
For those volunteers who have already signed up, we now have a date, venue and Trainer for the CSW 
training in Middleton Tyas.  The first training session, to which you are invited, is being held on 
Thursday, 14th November in the Memorial Hall starting at 10.00am. After an initial session in the 
Hall, we will move onto Middleton Tyas Lane for practical training and experience.  
  

Please let me know as soon as possible, if you can attend. We will need a minimum of 5 to 
successfully launch the programme.   If you have not already signed up for the Scheme but would like to 
volunteer, please come along to the Memorial Hall at 10.00am, where you will be very welcome.  
  
Councillor Gordon Davies    Tel: 01325 377450      cllr.gdavies@gmail.com   
  

 NEW PARISH COUNCILLORS  
At its meeting on 10th October, the Parish Council welcomed two new Councillors to the team. They are: 
 

Cllr David Henderson cllrdhenderson100@gmail.com  
Cllr Clare Lamb cllrclamb@btinternet.com Tel: 377168  
 

Contact details for all the Parish Councillors are on village notice boards and on the village website at 
www.middletontyas.org.uk / The Council / Your Councillors.  
 

PLAY PARK REFURBISHMENT PROPOSAL  
 There will be an open, walk-in event in the Memorial Hall from 3.00pm 
to 7.00pm on Wednesday, 13th November.  
There will be full colour displays of the Parish Council Project Team’s 
proposals for the updating and renewal of the Play Park and Sports 
Field. The Parish Council would value your feedback on the proposals to 
ensure the views of villagers, parents and children, are all taken into 
account when the bid for funding is finalised. 
PLEASE COME ALONG and share your thoughts over a cup of tea or coffee.  
 
OVERHANGING HEDGES AND TREES 
Can we remind all residents to be mindful of any overgrowth from their gardens that spill over onto the 
public footpaths around the village.  There are a few areas in the village where this is happening and in 
causing an obstruction you are endangering anyone who is using the paths.   It is the homeowner’s 
responsibility to ensure that they cutback and maintain the plants, hedges and trees that causing any 
problems.  Please be aware that if the local authority come out to remove any overgrowth that they may 
well charge you for doing this. 
 

Can I remind you that there are many more children in our village now who use these paths and who 
may not always be as careful as the adults. It is important for us to keep the paths clear for safety. 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

It’s Goodbye from me, and Goodbye from Them. 
Dear all, 
A final note of thanks and love from the most important Rectory canine. The biscuit-buyer has 
disappeared into a packing case and there’s a worrying yap coming from a cupboard somewhere - one 
of the Jack Russells is stuck - which means we might have a quiet night after all. 
 
Jenni wanted me to say thank you for the support, love and friendships which have grown over the past 
5 years - we have all been truly blessed to journey alongside the communities in the East Dere Street 
Benefice. I personally, would like to say thank you for all the dog biscuits and occasional Harvest 
Festival sausage roll proffered by a toddler. 
 
The pack has tried to keep the squirrel population at bay. I think we have also managed to keep the odd 
bishop at bay as well - it’s rather unconventional and disturbing to have a Rectory that produces a 
symphony of howls and so apologies if you have been down wind during one of our ‘singing’ competitions.  
 
We move on to the Benefice of the Lower Swale. I have been led to believe that the squirrel population 
there has been getting out of control. Dodger has been honing his catapult skills and Bach his ‘stopping 
before I hit the fence’ manoeuvres. The latter not with much success - it’s just as well he has a thick head. 
 
We will continue to keep you in our prayers. May you be granted a quiet vicar with no dogs and a more 
appropriate sense of humour.  With love and farewells, 

The Rectory Pack 
 

 



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 
MON-FRI: 8AM-2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 
 

SO, starting with the bad news for all those who haven’t had a letter through the door – by the time you 
get this edition of the Village News, or on the 25th, whichever is sooner, our subPostmistress Dorothy 
will have retired and the Post Office in Middleton Tyas will have closed.  I won’t go through it all again, 
but we tried, four applicants tried, but it was just impossible to find a way to keep it open. 
 

No news yet on an ‘Outreach’ service, which is someone who runs their own Post Office coming to the 
shop or the Hall once or twice a week for a few hours to keep some semblance of a service going.  But 
don’t forget the shop sells first and second class stamps and can give cashback of up to £50 after a £2 
spend on a debit card.  We will also buy out Dorothy’s stock of envelopes, sellotapes, pritsticks etc. 
 

The loss of the Post Office obviously will have an affect on the shop, but we will just have to wait and 
see how much.  In the meantime, we have some extra space which we will have a think on what to do 
with.  Nothing can be too permanent given that we may get an Outreach service, but if you have any 
ideas (polite ones), let us know.   
 

One idea has been to allow people to rent the space on a Friday and/or Saturday for a small fee to have 
their own little bit of retail space to display and sell whatever it is they do – be it painting, crafts etc.  Or 
we have a large folding display board that could be used for advertising.  Fridays are our busiest days, 
and Saturdays gets a slightly different crowd in.  Let me know if you are interested… 
 

And in the meantime, if anyone wants a lovely, two year old Post Office counter, that’ll be 50 quid 
please! 
It would make a great desk, with plenty of space on top and shelving at the back… 
 

WE are doing our stock take on Saturday 2 November, from 1.30pm, so if you are able to help, please 
do.  All it involves is counting things… 
 

CHRISTMAS is barrelling towards us and soon I’ll put together the raffle hamper, this year featuring 
some generously donated items from Fortnum and Mason (gasp).  All for a good cause – ie keeping the 
shop going – so please do have a go.  Or two.  £1 a ticket.  Each ticket will also cover the other half of 
our raffle, the marvellous Christmas cake donated by Mary Parvin.   
 

WE have been unable to host our Big Breakfast this year and as this was a great fund-raiser for our 
capital account – from which we pay for equipment renewal or repair – ideas would be appreciated for 
other fund-raising events you would be interested in coming to.  The Memorial Hall is very kindly 
donating proceeds from the raffle at their quiz on 15 November to us, which will help, but obviously with 
the price of a new fridge or such like, we need to keep this account healthy. 
 

If you are coming to the quiz, please note that the alcohol and snacks will be available from the shop 
during the evening.  Yorkshire beers, lager and ciders, white, pink, red, bubbly wine and all manner of 
snacks… 
 

WE will be doing hampers again this year – more details soon.  For a small charge, we provide a basket 
- all you have to do is fill it with goodies from the shop and we wrap it for you.  A great gift for the hard to 
buy for, or as a thank you, or whatever, while supporting your community shop into the bargain! 
 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY 
THERE	WILL	BE	SHORT	

SERVICE	OF	REMEMBRANCE	
ON	MONDAY,	11TH.	NOVEMBER	
OUTSIDE	THE	MEMORIAL	HALL,	

BEGINNING	AT	10.50AM	

	
 

 



  
 

Fundraiser for Middleton Tyas Play Park  
               
This was our third year for Bark in the Park and Village Fete, 
we have been extremely lucky each year with some 
wonderful weather which helps make it an enjoyable day out 
for everyone.   As well as the fun companion dog show, we 
had an amazing dog agility course this year, one of the most 
professional I’ve seen so far.  We had 2 amazing professional 
dogs doing demonstrations, and it was lovely to see how 
excited they got and how much they enjoyed it.  
  

Oresome Copper Belles WI again hosted the village craft 
competition tent and kid’s games and crafts.  I think the ladies 
had as much fun with the crafts as the kids did. Our WI meets 
every second Tuesday at 7pm in the village hall, ladies if 
you are not a member but would like to come and see 
what its all about please come and join in for a night and 
meet some of the lovely ladies there.  For you men out there, 
the WI also do some open events that you can join, this year 
there was bee keeping (very popular) and crime scene 
investigation.  
  
We had lots of trade stands selling some lovely crafted goods and we are hoping to grow this for 
next year’s event.    
On a personal note I would like to thank   

• everyone who volunteered their time to help make it happen,   
• everyone in the village who supported us by giving generously to our tombola, raffle and bag a 
bottle competition,  
• Milbury Hill for their generous donations of prizes,   
• the WI for hosting the kids crafts and village fete competitions,  
• the village hall for letting us use their tables and chairs,  
• everyone who came to support the event,  
• Mr Congreave for letting us use his field for parking and to the wonderful farmer who also kindly 
agreed and moved his sheep for us,  
• Trinity Academy for letting us use their electric, tables and chairs,  
• Dr James for stepping in to judge our dog show competitions,  
• And to anyone else who I may off missed.  Thank you  

Leanne Harknett  
The Musicality Ladies Choir 

The ladies have now kindly come twice to the village and have raised £500 each time towards our pot of 
money. I am extremely grateful to them and Hana from the Shoulder of Mutton Pub who originally 
suggested this as a fundraiser.  The choir are amazing to hear and last year where accompanied by our 
own School Choir, it was a struggle to decide who were best.  
 I am so please to let you know that they will be back this year at St Michael and All Angels Church, so if 
you have missed them before please do come to this amazing event.  There will be lots of Christmas Carol 
singing to put us in the festive mood, along with refreshments and nibble at the interval.  
Our fundraising from Bark in the Park and concerts with Musicality Ladies Choir so far has raised just under 
£4,000 and we are now excited to start moving forward in conjunction with the Parish Council to see the 
next stage of the Village Play Park development.  The Parish Council have organised an open event for 
everyone in the village to come and see the plans for the new Play Park.  Please come along and see how 
we plan to use the funds raised and give us your feedback.  

Play Park Open Evening, walk-in event in the  
Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall  

3.00pm to 7.00pm  
Wednesday, 13th November 2019  

We will continue to fund raise over next year, if you would like to get involved in helping to organise, just 
helping on the day or have any new ideas for fundraisers please do get in touch.  I am always grateful for 
any help I can get and I’m sure my friends will be glad of a break from me constantly roping them in.   I am 
lucky to know so many amazing people in the village and getting involved is a great way to meet some new 
friends.  You can contact me Leanne Harknett on 01325 377321 or I live opposite the pub, Sundial House.  



Thank you  
School News 

It has been a while since we shared our school news with the lovely readers of the village newsletter in our local 
community and we are delighted to be back! 
 

The Autumn term has begun very well, with our new starters settling in to school life here at Middleton Tyas and at 
Eppleby Forcett. It has been lovely to see new friendships being formed and beginning to flourish. 
 

Our Reception class, over at our Eppleby Forcett site, have been sharing their favourite stories and explaining why 
they like a particular story. They have also been on a walk looking for signs of Autumn and searching for conkers. 
 

Our Year 1 children have been finding out what helped the Great Fire of London spread, whilst our Year 2 children 
have been using music to recreate the sounds of the fire burning. They have also built 2D and 3D models of Tudor 
houses. 
 

In Year 3, the class have been discovering facts about some of the world's most famous buildings and Year 4 have 
been inspired by artist Lucy Pittaway and the recent UCI cycling event and are creating their own cycling inspired 
pictures. 
 

Year 5 have been busy learning about Sir Walter Raleigh and the 6 wives of Henry VIII. They are all walking round 
school reciting "divorced, beheaded, died, divorced, beheaded, survived!" Our Year 6 children have been enjoying 
their Forest School sessions and there are the beginnings of some very exciting dens! They are also preparing for 
their residential trip to East Barnby at the end of the month. 
 

The whole school were encouraged to wear something yellow for #WorldMentalHealthDay. The children discussed 
ways to keep mentally healthy; did some mindful colouring and talked about the importance of friendship, being 
kind and helping each other.  We were delighted to have a group of children from Key Stage 2 represent our 
school at the recent Cross Country event held at Richmond School. They all did extremely well and demonstrated 
great sportsmanship and we are delighted that some of them qualified for the next stage of the event in Dalby 
Forest. 
 

Dare I use the "C" word in October?! The Friends are busy organising our very popular Christmas Fair. This takes 
place on Thursday 28th November, 6pm-8.30pm at Middleton Tyas in the school hall. There will be a wonderful 
selection of local businesses  selling a fabulous variety of cards, jewellery, scarves, wreaths, candles and gifts and 
we would like to invite members of the local community to join us. It is the perfect opportunity to get some early 
Christmas shopping done and to buy gifts for family and friends whilst supporting our wonderful schools. 
 

The Friends also helped to arrange our recent "Scaries and Fairies" discos. There were lots of wonderful 
costumes and the children all had a fabulous time dancing. A big Thank You to our amazing staff who stayed 
behind to supervise the children.  We love having visitors in school, so do let us know if you would like to come 
and help. We look forward to seeing you soon. 
Our pupils enjoy engaging in a wide range of opportunities both within school and in the wider community to 
demonstrate our Christian Values of Compassion, Generosity, Service and Thankfulness.  
With this in mind, the children have gathered food donations for our Harvest Festival service which will then be 
given to the Storehouse Food Bank in Richmond. 
Executive Headteacher, Kate Williamson, said "It is wonderful to see how generous our pupils and parents 
have been when donating food which will help others and benefit this very worthy cause."  
The children were also keen to share why they had bought a donation in. 
"It is nice to share food because some people don't have any." 
"We are lucky because we have lots of food and some people don't." 
"It feels nice to share and help other people." 
"We are thankful for all the food we have in our cupboards and it is good to share." 
"Giving food to someone else means they can have a hot dinner like I do." 

 

Pupils from Trinity Academy Middleton Tyas 
with the donations from their Harvest Festival 
which are being donated to the Storehouse 
Food Bank in Richmond 



	

Ore-some Copper Belles WI Festive Fund Raising Event 
 

Where: Middleton Tyas Memorial Hall 
When: 7.00 – 10.00 p.m. Tuesday 10th December 2019 

Cost: WI members £15,  Non members £20 
 

Ticket price includes all materials and festive refreshments. All you need to bring are a 
pair of Secateurs Scissors & Pliers (garden gloves and apron if desired). 

 

Limited spaces so please contact Clare 01325 377168 or 07900008255 to reserve your 
place 

(Tickets for WI members available at October meeting) 

Wreaths and Table Decorations available to 
order from the Shop from November for 

December Delivery. 

_______________________________________
______ 

	

Middleton	Tyas		
Memorial	Hall	

	

QUIZ NIGHT 
Quiz	Master	Geoff	Smith	

Friday	15th	November	
7.00pm		for	7.30pm	
£5.00	per	person	

Includes	Pie	and	Peas	Supper	
Teams	of	Four	

Bring	your	own	drinks	and	glasses	
Prize	for	the	winning	team	

Tickets	at	the		shop	or	Post	Office	

	

	 	
	

	



All	proceeds	
in	support	of	

the	Village	Shop	



	



 
	



	

	
 
 
 
 

MIDDLETON	LODGE	ESTATE	

WHAT’S ON: AUTUMN 
	

 C H I L D R E N’ S   B E D R O O M   W O R K S H O P 
W I T H   T H E   C A L M  F O L K 

      at  T  H E  POOL LOUNGE 
Sun	27	Oct																				Louise	Barkas,	wellbeing	expert	and	founder		 																	£25pp							
5:45pm	–	8:00	pm						of	The	Calm	Folk,	will	be	joining	us	to	help								
	 	 	 					you	make	bedtime	a	little	less	stressful!		 
	

B O N F I R E   N I G H T 
         at  T  H E  FIG HOUSE 

Tue	5	Nov																					Pop	on	your	wellingtons	and	big	coats	and		 													£20	per	car							
5:00pm	gates	open				head	over	to	The	Fig	House	to	watch	fireworks								
6:30pm	fireworks		 				light	up	the	night	sky	for	our	annual	event.	 
	

I N S P I R E   B R I D A L   R E T R E A T 
         at  T  H E  FIG  HOUSE 

Sun	24	Nov										 					Designed	to	be	an	unforgettable	day	of		 	 	 				£150pp							
10:00am	–	4:00pm						wellness	and	creativity	to	guide	you	 	 	 	 	 					
	 	 	 					through	your	wedding	journey.	
	

 M O D E R N   W R E A T H   M A K I N G 
W I T H   T H E   W I L D E 

          at  T  H E  FIG HOUSE 
Sun	1	Dec																						Twist	and	turn	pieces	of	foilage	and		 																		 				£40pp							
10:00am	–	1:00	pm					greenery	from	Kirsty’s	handpicked								
2:30pm	–	5:30	pm							selection	to	make	your	very	own	wreath.		 
	

T R A D I T I O N A L   W R E A T H   M A K I N G 
W I T H   B R I A R   H O U S E   F  L O W E R S 

          at  T  H E  FIG HOUSE 
Mon	2	Dec																				Spend	the	day	with	Felicity	from	Briar	House																						£40pp							
10:00am	–	1:00	pm					Flowers	as	she	teaches	us	how	to	create	a							
2:30pm	–	5:30	pm							traditional	seasonal	wreath	for	your	home.		 
	

C H R I S T M A S   D I N N E R   
A N D   D A N C I N G 

          at  T  H E  MAIN HOUSE 
Sat	14	Dec																				Join	us	at	the	Main	House	for	an	evening	of																						£60pp							
7:00pm	–	1:00	am						merriment.	Celebrate	with	a	three	course	meal,	

															wine	and	dancing,	with	dress	code	suit	and	sparkle!	 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
Village Post office 
Everyone in the Village should now know that the 
Post Office will close at the end of October with 
Dorothy’s retirement. We will all miss her. 
Sadly the Post Office closure will have 
consequences for the Village Shop which gets some 
trade from people using the Post Office, though 
there is a possibility of an ‘outreach’ Post Office 
facility some hours during the week. 
The next community facility to go down may 
therefore be the Village Shop. The Village Hall could 
be next. 
Pleas for supporting the Village Shop have been 
made on a regular basis without a great deal of 
success. Whilst many of us have the benefit of 
private transport, other more vulnerable villagers will 
need to make alternative arrangements to, for 
example, process their pensions. We should think of 
them. 
If that doesn’t prick our conscience, then consider 
what effect the lack of the Post Office, the Shop and 
maybe the Hall ie our community facilities, may 
have on the value of our houses should we 
reluctantly need to sell. 
Time to rally around. 
 
Peter Monaghan 
________________________________________ 
St. Michael’s Majors. 
There will not be a tea this month but the Christmas 
Party will be on Thursday Dec. 12th. Please put this 
date in your diaries as I will be away and unable to 
remind you. 
Sara. 
________________________________________ 
Bulb planting 
I hope you enjoyed seeing the daffodils and 
crocuses that we planted, mainly on The Green, last 
autumn.  Fingers crossed that they all come up 
again next spring.  The snowdrops 'in the green 
which so many people kindly donated after they had 
finished flowering last March should start to make 
themselves apparent next spring too. 
 
This Autumn I should like to start planting daffodils 
at the top end of the village.  If you would like to help 
with the planting ( and any help would be greatly 
appreciated) please just turn up at the start of the 
access road to Moulton, opposite the Scotch Corner 
services. Bring your own kneeler, trowel , spade if 
you have them but we will have spare tools if you 
need them.  Proposed dates are as  follows: 
Thursday 14 November 2.00-4.00 
Tuesday 19 November  9.30 - 11.30 
Thursday 21 November 2.00-4.00 
Tuesday 28 November 9.30-11.30 
 
Those dates obviously depend on the weather and 
how much progress we are making. 
Diana Thomas 
Tel:01325	377311	
dianahthomas@gmail.com 

Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
 
Well, we have been up and running for nearly 2 
years now and all has gone smoothly - until this 
month. As we were all prepared to learn our self-
defence moves, our visiting instructor was stuck in 
London due to the climate change protests; who 
would have thought Extinction Rebellion’s cause 
would have an impact on our tiny village so far 
away? So we ran with Plan B, despite some of 
our members’ lovely offers to show us some of 
their protective moves! Instead we welcomed 
Craig (our Village News editor) to teach us about 
coaching. He introduced us to the GROW 
technique; set your GOALS, think about the 
REALITY of where you are now, go through your 
OPTIONS and decide WHAT you will do next. 
Using this model, we all had a go at being a 
supportive coach to try to challenge each other’s 
thinking about a problem or situation and explore 
further options that had not been thought about 
before. No closed questions allowed and a 
supportive, friendly but challenging approach 
required; it really was quite tricky to do. By the 
end though, some of us had opened our minds to 
new ideas and others had made promises to 
themselves to go home and do their WHAT next. 
It was a really interesting evening and a very 
useful technique to learn about; something all of 
us can use in our everyday lives.  
 
Apologies to all those who were expecting a self 
defence session and a massive thank you to 
Craig for providing us with a fabulous alternative 
and for stepping in at such short notice. 
 
Next month, all should be back on schedule with 
an evening of chocolate! Back by popular 
demand, Andrew Thwaites will join us to teach us 
more about chocolate, carry out some 
demonstrations and provide us with plenty of 
chocolate tasting. Join us on Tuesday 12th 
November at 7pm in the Middleton Tyas Village 
Hall.  
 
Follow us on Facebook at Ore-some Copper 
Belles WI. Contact us on 
oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com 
_____________________________________ 

 
REMEMBRANCE  SERVICE 

PLEASE JOIN US FOR 
A SERVICE OF REMEMBRANCE 

IN CHURCH ON 
SUNDAY, 10TH. NOVEMBER 

AT 9.30AM 



 

CHURCH SERVICES - NOVEMBER 2019 

Sunday 3rd. November 4th. Sunday before Advent Middleton Tyas 
9.30 am All Age Family Service with Holy Communion Rev. Lesley Ashton 
Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Mrs. J. Fogarty 
Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh  
Readings Ephesians 1, 11-23 P 932 Luke 6, 20-31 P 933 

 
Sunday 10th. November Remembrance Sunday Middleton Tyas 
9.30 am Morning Prayer  Mrs. E. Croft 
Sidesmen Miss M Brown Mrs. P. Swanston 
Reader Mrs.V Thomas  
Readings  Matthew 5, 1-12 P49 

 
Sunday 10th. November Remembrance Sunday Moulton 
4pm Holy Communion BCP 
Please note the time change 

Rev. Lesley Ashton 
 

Readings 2 Thessalonians 2. 1-5, 13-
17 P 937 

Luke 20. 27-38 P 938 

 
Sunday 17th. November 2nd Sunday before Advent Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Holy Communion CW (T)  Rev. Simon Golding 
Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 
Reader Mr. A. Hindhaugh  
Readings 2 Thessalonians 3, 6-13  

P942 
Luke 21, 5-19 P942 

 
Sunday 24th November Christ The King Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Morning Prayer CW   Mrs. V. Waugh 
Sidesmen Mis M. Brown Mrs. S. Baxter 
Reader Dr. N. Weightman  
Readings Jeremiah 23, 1-6 P 944 Luke 23, 33-43 P 947 
 

Church Flowers 
Pat Swanston will be in charge of flowers this month after which it will be Advent when we don’t 
have flowers in church until Christmas. 

 
Church Cleaning 
28th October  to 4th November – Mrs Cook & Mrs Millar 
11th November to 18th November – Mrs Simpson & Mrs Alsop 
25th November to 2nd December Mrs Aitken & Mrs Fogarty 
 
 

 
 


